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Dear Parents and children,  

 

Christmas is coming! We have seen wonderful Christmas events this week as part of our Christmas        
Calendar and I have been so proud of every single child as they have spread ‘Christmas Joy’ in their own 
way.  

The Christmas Class Fayres were a great and we are really looking forward to finding out how much we 
raised for FOBS. Thank you all for donating to the Christmas Jumper fundraising too for Save the       
Children.  

Next week we have the magical reindeers making an appearance at Blackwater in Monday, our very special 
Christingle on Wednesday virtually, which we will still be making our orange Christingles for the service. 
Our Silly santa day is happening on Thursday with a fun run! I really can’t wait to see all the children 
dressed up as elves or santas—what a hoot! Finally on Friday, one of our wonderful parents has donated 
money for the children of Blackwater to see the theatre production of the Mousehole Cat. Kindness from 
our community again.  

Some of you may have seen the govern-
ment guidance which came out this week 
saying schools could finish a day earlier 
if we choose. This comes from a 
Headteacher wellbeing perspective as, 
due to Track and Trace responsibilities, 
we will continue to be on duty though to 
Christmas Eve. We have decided not to 
implement this as we all felt it was too 
late notice and also cancelling part of 
our lovely Christmas activity week for 
our children. Our term will finish on Fri-
day 18th December as originally planned.  

I very much look forward to our last 
week of term which will be a Christmas 
celebration like no other year!  We feel 
that our children deserve a fun last 
week following the wonderful way they 
have adapted to our ‘new normal’. I re-
main immensely proud of them all.  

Best wishes      

Mrs Evison  
Diary Dates 

14 Dec - Reindeer visiting  

16 Dec - Christingle  

18 Dec - finish school at 1pm  

5 Jan –First day of the Spring term 

13 Feb - 21 Feb —HALF TERM 

22 Feb—First day after half term 

2 April—Easter Holidays 



 

 

 

We don’t let something like Covid get in the way of the children having the 

BEST Christmas with us at Blackwater. Here is what we have in store . . . 

Monday 14th December . . . Reindeer visiting our 

school (Thank you FOBS for funding this). 

Thursday 17th December . . . Class Christmas tree 

competition - classes to decorate their trees with recy-

cled decorations. Children can make these at home to 

bring in as well as in school.  

Thursday 17th December . . . Silly Santa Day. Children 

to be given suits to wear for the day to raise money for 

Children’s Hospice South West. Please bring fundrais-

ing money on this day to put in their green buckets!  

Thursday 17th December . . . A short song / poem will 

be uploaded onto Seesaw / Tapestry for you to enjoy at 

home.  

Friday 18th December . . . End of term at 1pm 

 

Well done!  

A big well done to Ellie S, Chloe R, Alex RS and Flora for winning the 

Wheal Luna Christmas Card competition.  These cards are being made 

to hand out to the community from our children.  

Christmas Decorations to Care Homes  

All the children have been busy this week creating pictures, paintings and decorations 

for three local care homes. I am sure these small festive gifts with brighten up their 

Christmas. Thank you to the School Council for suggesting it.  







I am a keen advocate for Science, Technology, Engineering and 
Maths (STEM). 

I currently work as the STEM Project Coordinator for Cornwall 
Council bringing awareness of the opportunities for learning 
within STEM but also developing careers guidance for young 
people.  

A key interest for me is considering which groups of young people are underrepre-
sented within STEM and how we can work to address this imbalance. I have over 10 
years’ experience working with young people through teaching Science and Environ-
mental Education.  

I am passionate about the environment, I feel strongly that it is important to work 
with young people to provide opportunities for them to take positive action for their 
environment. 

Janine Bisson  

Well done to Ellie S 

for  winning the  

Plymouth Argyle - 

Beat Bullying poster        

competition.  

 

Community Spirit News  

 

Bradley L delivered 250 Christmas leaflets 
around the village on Saturday afternoon.  
On the light switch at 5pm yesterday the 

boys had a special mention by Pete Mitchell 
our local councillor.  

WELL DONE!  



If you have any concerns or 

worries, you can always speak / 

email us at Blackwater. We are 

here for all the families in     

Blackwater.  



Citizens of the Week 

Wheal Friendly:  Oliver L 

Wheal Harmony:  Izzie  T 

Wheal Busy:  Tommy J 

Wheal Luna: Sophie E 

Well done to these children for showing excellent behaviour and learning attitudes. We are proud of you! 
We hope you enjoy your: certificate, lanyard to wear for the week and a hot chocolate on Monday with 
Mrs. Evison in the bell tent!  

Letters home 

Last day of term (all) 

Falconry (Luna) 

Language at school (Luna) 

Breakfast and After School Club 

(all) 

Exeter Research project (all) 

Silly Santa costume's (all) 

A BIG THANK YOU 

A very sincere thank you to St Agnes Parish for accepting our 
grant proposal to be able to afford new whiteboards in the 
classroom. They are all very tired and stopped being interactive 
a while ago and we had therefore asked the Parish for a         
donation towards these costs. They have agreed a  donation of 
£2200.  

WOW! We are blown away, again, by the kindness and           
generosity of our community.  

“Anyone who has never made a mistake has never 

tried anything new.”   Albert Einstein 

 

Learners of the Week 

Wheal Friendly: Indy R 

Wheal Harmony: Oscar B 

Wheal Busy:  Sophie S 

Wheal Luna: Layla S 

W.B.  

30th Nov 

Above and 
Beyond 

Yasmin T 

The children are taking part in the ‘Silly Santa Fun Run’ this year 
in aid of Cornwall Hospice on the 17th December.  

Please let me know if there are any 
problems with the costumes or you need           

different sizes.  

We have lots of spares!  

Learners of the Week 

Wheal Friendly: Elliot B  

Wheal Harmony:  Ronnie E 

Wheal Busy: Fin P 

Wheal Luna: Llogen M 

W.B.  

7th Dec 

Citizens of the Week 

Wheal Friendly: Toby H 

Wheal Harmony:  Kye N 

Wheal Busy:  Saffron 

Wheal Luna: Pippa D 

Above and 
Beyond 

Bodhi R 

 

 


